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Notes from the President …
Hello October, and my shag club buddies!

We had a great SOS Fall Migration!  Between the live band 
performances and the BEST DJs in every club, Baxter and I 
had a little bit of time on the beach – and the weather was 
perfect. My favorite part of any SOS is running into fellow

members at whatever club we go in – that is an extra special treat for 
me!

Now that SOS is over, our club is back to business with nominations, 
HOF, and elections. Due to the inclement weather delivered by 
Hurricane Ian, we canceled Friday 9/30 activities. That means that 
Friday, 10/7, we’ll have business meeting, nominations for 2023 
officers, and our 70’s night. Before that, Buddy and Robin Richardson 
are teaching the River Waltz again – so much going on, I love our club!

October is a full month! We are treating BSC members to dinner on 
October 14th, your Membership Appreciation Party. I hope you are all 
looking forward to a special night and surprise entertainment. Darlene 
is working hard to make it SO nice – thanks, Darlene!!

Another business meeting on October 21st is followed by everyone’s 
favorite – the HALLOWEEN party!  Thank you, Jo and Lee Meyers for 
stepping up to take on this committee.  I know it’ll be a huge hit. BSC 
just loves dressing up, and a chance to win some cash!

Soon after is our Christmas party on December 10th! FYI, it’s hard for a 
few willing members to execute a successful event alone. Chairmen 
need our support and lots of help to ensure  a great party experience 
for us all. If many pitch in to help, it eases the burden on committee 
chairs. Will each of you consider volunteering for at least one event? 
Please don’t feel uneasy – it’s a wonderful chance to get to know some 
of the best friends you’ll ever meet!

In closing, thank you to each of you that supports, attends, and 
especially serves on committees. Your club officers, Board of Directors, 
and committee chairs are focused on providing activities for you that 
enable us all to enjoy the DANCE, MUSIC and LIFESTYLE that SHAG is 
all about.  And of course, ‘Don’t forget the BASICS!’
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BUSINESS MEETING                                                                                                      August 19, 2022
PRESIDENT’S REMARKS - (Darlene Oakley-VP) welcomed everyone to the meeting. Robert and Sharon were 
approached about letting members enter through the back door. They prefer everyone come in the main door. A 
sign in sheet for meetings will be started for record keeping.

SECRETARY’S REPORT - (Karen Byrd) Minutes from the July meeting were published in the newsletter. Jack moved 
that we accept and Amber seconded and the membership approved.  The total membership count is 253. August 
and September BIRTHDAYS were shared! 

TREASURER’S REPORT - (Jerry Byrd), shared the balances of the General Account and the Fund Raiser Account. 
These figures were shared with all and any questions were answered.  Motion to accept the Treasurer’s Report was 
made by Karen and seconded by Mary.  The motion passed. 

SUNSHINE REPORT - (Debbie Burnham) Debbie shared concerns/prayers for specific club members. See NL for 
details. 

MONTHLY BUSINESS MEETING - The next business meeting will be September 30, 2022. 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS’ REPORT – Jack reported that the BOD met August 1, 2022.  Committee chairs and future 
events were discussed. Ways and Means: Budget status and projected upcoming expenses were discussed. 

SOS Report – Ron Gregory reported that SOS is on track. Duck’s is a part of SOS and it is anticipated that Pirate’s 
Cove is also going to participate.  Fun Sunday and Monday will happen. Tickets are available for the Fun Monday 
raffle. $10 each. Cards for SOS are still available. Fall SOS we normally have a script party in the fall, which would be 
Sept. 24th 6-8 pm at the OD Arcade. Motion made to vote and the motion passed.  

DANCE LESSONS –Darlene reported that Bud Catoe will be teaching Sugarfoot on 8/26 and 9/9, $5 for members/$10 
for non-members is the cost. Beginner lessons will be offered again after SOS and some line dances, river waltz and 
stroll.

2022 BENEFIT EVENT –Car Show was August 13 @ Rack and Rolls, 11am-2pm and it was hugely successful. 109 cars 
entered. Motion was made by Amber to make the Car Show an annual event, it was seconded and passed by the 
membership. The second event will be held at Woodside Farm for September 10th from 4-10 pm. The theme will be 
Hibernation Celebration. There will be an afternoon of various contests. Tickets will be $30, all inclusive. 
Reservations for a table will be available for $350. Request these as soon as possible. Furman Dominick will DJ. Food 
will be BBQ, beans and slaw. September 6 is the food cutoff. Only 3 tables are sold but see Amber to buy tickets. 
There will be a shuttle to the hotel, Fairfield in Mebane. There will be a raffle for a handgun, 52 tickets available and 
must be present to win. Bake sale and auction will be held.

COALITION REPORT – Darlene reported the dates for parties for our sister clubs.  GTSC will have Fall Frenzy 10/29, 
Danville’s party is November 12th. 

SPECIAL FRIDAY PARTY – This will be September 30 and will be a 70’s theme. The Margaritaville party will not take 
place.

BOSTON BUTT SALE – More info to come later.

New Business:

Halloween Party: October 28th. Jo Meyers asked for assistance.                                                         

MEMBERSHIP APPRECIATION PARTY – The board is planning and will be no cost to members. Rack and Rolls, 
October 14th or it could be help at Red Oak on Saturday afternoon October 15th. The membership was polled and 
elected to have the party at Rack and Rolls. It will be catered and details to follow.

Christmas Cheer: Food banks are down. Membership voted to participate.

Nominations: Jack will be chair of HOF nominations required by October 1st. Buddy/Robin and Scott/Andrea will be 
the nomination committee chairs for our elections. Do not volunteer for the committee if you plan to run. 
Nomination forms will be handed out at our September meeting. 

T-Shirts: Modeled by Jack. If you are interested, a signup sheet is available.

Financial Q&A: Darlene gave an overview of what it means to be a 501c7, Social Club. Budget report discussed-
About $8000 is for fixed expenses. Variable expenses are in the budget but the amount is not set and is about 
$6000. Parties usually make money or at least break even. The expenses look like approximately $14,000. We will 
keep better records by having a sign in sheet for events and meetings. Ron suggested a way to let members 
understand where we are at any given moment and gave that to Jerry. It had additional columns on the 
spreadsheet that is done each month. Darlene discussed the reserve account and it was suggested that $7000, 6 
month reserve, could be appropriate. The origination of the Fundraising account was explained and whether we 
need that amount at this time. Jerry voiced that as such a large club, he feels $100 is too little to pay the DJs. 
Discussion will continue. Contact the Board for any questions. 

Next Meeting: September 30, 2022 at 7 pm.

50/50 drawing need a volunteer because Allen is not present. 

Motion to adjourn. Approved by membership. Adjourned at 8:25 pm.



October DJ Schedule
October 7 Buck Crumpton
October 14 Rick Turner
October 21 Chigger Woods
October 28 Steve Carter

RESHEDULED!
Our 9/30 meeting has been 
moved to 10/7 and it’s also 
our fun 70’s themed party, 
so let’s throwback and shag 
like it’s the 1970’s!

IMPORTANT business is coming up – 2023 
nominations/elections and BSC Hall of Fame 
nominations. business meeting will be your 
chance to nominate fellow members for 2023 
officers and two board of directors. 
Hope to see you all there!! 

Gary Jones 10/1
Teresa Jones 10/3
Brent Philbrook 10/4
Mike Valle 10/4
Cookie Woods 10/5
Fred May 10/6
John Tripp 10/6
Derrick Sims 10/7
Tommy Stafford 10/7
Cindy Foust 10/9
Kim Dawson 10/10
Lynette Hodges 10/10
David Oakley 10/10
Carolyn Williams 10/20
Yvonne Hager 10/21
Steve McHone 10/21
Jerry Woodlief 10/29
Jamie Ellis 10/30
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Check out our new banner above the 
Rack & Rolls event space! Thank you, 
Robert and Sharon, for hanging this 

up for us  - we appreciate all you do!!

Per our Bylaws, nominations for the Officers and Board of Directors will take place at the 

September business meeting.  Members are encouraged to carefully consider submitting 

member names  that would be willing to serve as an officer or board member position  to the 

best of their ability. Officer and board member job descriptions can be viewed in the copy of BSC 

bylaws online at Burlington Shag Club.com website.  Nominees must accept nominations in 

person at the October Business meeting unless excused absence per bylaws.  A ballot election is 

held at the November business meeting. New officers and board members are installed at the 

December Christmas Party.

The BSC Christmas Party 
committee is holding it’s 

first meeting on Thursday, 
10/13 6pm at Rack & Rolls. 
Please come and be part of 
a fun team that provides a 
very special time for us all!





Ken Hepler 11/4

Luanne Payne 11/5

Chip Caldwell 11/6

Johnny Greeson 11/8

Martha Shoffner 11/8

Joel Lloyd 11/12

Lisa Metcalf 11/12

Rick Turner 11/14

Bud Catoe 11/18

Johnnie Michaels 11/18

June Graham 11/20

Darlene Oakley 11/20

Jo Ann Robinson 11/21

Wade Kimbro 11/24

Marjorie Loy 11/24

Carol Oakley 11/25

Hugh Walker 11/25

Sheila Walker 11/25

Donnie Boone 11/27

‘Tis the season of giving, and 
we’re starting our food and non-

perishable drive for Burlington 
Christmas Cheer.

Buckets will be placed around our 
dance floor stage on Friday nights 

so please help us fill them up.
Christmas Cheer lost everything in 

2022 due to a broken pipe 
flooding their facility. They need 

our help now more than ever. 
Will you help?  THANK YOU!



SOS Cards for 2023 are available to purchase through the 

shag club for $30. Please see Kim Sellars to get your card. 

Newsletter Deadline for the 
November Shag Rag is October 

24th. Please email any items 
you want to be considered for 

publication to 
maxkim63@aol.com.

Mark Your Calendar!
Upcoming Business meetings in 2021:

Oct 21st 7pm followed by Friday Shag night 8pm.  DJ John Williford.  Nominees accept 

nominations in person unless excused absence per bylaws.

Nov 18th 7pm followed by Friday Shag night 8pm. DJ Ron Russ. Election night!

All BSC members are encouraged to come out and support the club by participating in club 

meetings!



Burlington Shag Club

Burlington Shag Club

P. O. Box 1174

Burlington, NC 27216-1174

Calendar of Events
BSC Business Meetings and Friday Shag Nights  

Rack & Rolls, 1243 Plaza Dr. Burlington, NC


